Rafi Miah

| also object to the inconsiderate granting of building consent by the Planning Committee regarding this application.

We, on South End Close which the said residence backs onto are already experiencing numerous issues with illegal
parking on the estate that included just recently an incident where an emergency ambulance could not properly
access or exit the block which is overlooked by the said residence. The patient subsequently died in hospital.

There are not enough parking spaces on the estate to accommodate any building works carried out on properties
whose address is Constantine Road. Access to those properties must be made from Constantine Road and through
the front of the property. NOT FROM THE REAR OF THE PROPERTY VIA SOUTH END CLOSE.

| trust that the Planning Team will add a proviso to the application regarding the limitations of access from South
End Close and any intrusion seen will be reported.

With Regards

Jim Watts

Acting Chair

South End Close Residents Association.

| am writing on behalf of the Residents Association at South End Close, a community of 140 Camden council
owned/leased apartments backing onto Constantine Road.

We have clearly listed our objections to any planning applications in Constantine Road which will impact upon our
peace and quality of life. With the approval of this planning application (see ref above) - without conditions - South
end close will once again become a building site, Storage Depot, waste disposal area, and general work site for 21
Constantine road's works.

Last time a Constantine road property build was undetaken (Apr '21) ilegal access was once more made onto the
estate to support works and a disabled resident of SEC was assaulted and the police had to be called to move the
obstruction (truck unloading scaffolding completely blocking access to D block).
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The residents of South end Close will work to maintain the dignity of their private spaces and will if any works
vehicles utilise South end close as a worksite or depot request these to leave or inform the police.

Can this embargo on using the private access ways of South end close please be made clear to the owners of 21
Constantine Road?

With thanks,

Jonathan Byatt
SEC coordinator



